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October 31, 2023 
 
 
 
Shutesbury Conservation Commission 
P.O. Box 276 
1 Cooleyville Road 
Shutesbury, MA 01072 
 
Attn: Miriam DeFant, Chair 
 
Re: Order of Resource Area Delineation Extension Request 

MassDEP File No. 286-0276 
 Pratt Corner Road (Lot ZG-2) 
 Shutesbury, MA 01072 
 
Dear Commission Members: 

On behalf of the Applicant, W.D. Cowls, Inc., Tetra Tech respectfully requests an Extension of the Order of 
Resource Area Delineation (ORAD) issued by the Shutesbury Conservation Commission on December 3, 2020 
pursuant to the Massachusetts Wetlands Protection Act (M.G.L. Chapter 131, Section 40) and its Regulations 
(310 CMR 10.00), and the Town of Shutesbury General Wetlands Protection Bylaw and Regulations.  

W.D. Cowls, Inc. continues to evaluate development alternatives at the subject property and a Notice of Intent 
filing prior to the expiration of the ORAD will not be feasible. It is our opinion that the wetland delineation approved 
under the ORAD represents the current wetland resource areas, as no substantive changes have been observed 
at the undeveloped subject property. Per 310 CMR 10.05(8), we respectfully request a three (3) year extension of 
the Order of Resource Area Delineation to December 3, 2026.  

Thank you for your consideration of this extension request. Should you have any questions or require additional 
information, please do not hesitate to contact me at (508) 786-2348 or matthew.moyen@tetratech.com.  

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Matthew Moyen, PE 
Senior Project Manager 
 
Attachments:   Order of Resource Area Delineation, MassDEP File No. 286-0276 
 
Cc:    MassDEP Western Regional Office 
 W.D. Cowls, Inc. 
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